

## The Smith Family Church Planters to Nova Scotia Canada



Sending Church
Pastor Scoggins
Community Baptist Church
288 Hwy 70 West
Lenoir City, TN 37771
865-986-9692



March- May 2019

Mission Agency/ Send Support to All Points Baptist Mission PO Box 977 New Philadelphia, OH 44663 Memo: Robert Smith General Director Robbie Morrison

Dear Church and Praying Friends,

I Peter 1:8 Whom having not seen, ye love; in whom, though now ye see him not, yet believing, <u>ye rejoice with joy unspeakable and full of glory</u>:

Spring has been late to arrive here in Nova Scotia with an unusual amount of rain, as a result it has hampered our door knocking. But praise the Lord we have been able to knock over a thousand doors and hand out an additional 600 tracts. It has been a blessing as more of the faithful are getting ahold on tract distribution. We have seen a few visitors and had three saved. We are currently planning a baptism and are excited about the growth of the new converts.

We have also finished the roof replacement and it looks great. Because of the weather, it took five weeks to get it completed. It's been a great testimony for the Lord's faithfulness, as there is much talk throughout the town about the things that are happening at the church. It has been a great ice breaker for door knocking as people want to talk about the work and find out more about the church. We have also started asking people if they have a prayer request that we can pray for while door knocking. This has opened many opportunities to be able to witness. So far this year the response has been more positive over last year. Amen!!!

On the home front, I have had another MRI on my ankle as something does not seem right with it as issues still persist. I am currently waiting for an appointment with the doctor to find out the results. Elisabeth on the other hand, dislocated the other knee cap worst than the first one with more persistence in pain. She is scheduled for a CT scan and MRI but will most definitely need a surgery to repair it.

We have begun to do some things with our house as we prepare for next fall. This is the first time, since coming to Canada that we have been able to plant a full garden. This is truly a blessing. We would like for you to pray the Lord provides a log splitter before fall as we will need to put in 9 cord of wood for next fall. We will be getting these in 8ft lengths and cut them ourselves which keeps the price down to \$150 per cord.

Please pray that the Lord continues to move in the church. We have had a great spirit within the church for the past few months. It just feels like the Lord is on the verge of breaking out in a great revival. Thank you all for your continued prayer and financial support. Your faithfulness means the world to us and we want to thank you from the bottom of our hearts.

Thank you for your prayers and support,

Living by Faith,

Rob Smith and Family

**Prayer Requests:** 

Roof installed on the church-done Souls to be saved-happening More faithful families to join our church My ankle to fully recover Elisabeth's (other) knee surgery